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T'm half Japanese, Yonsei (4th generation), and.
although I knew that my grandmother had spent
some time at the Santa Anita Assembly Center during
WWIL I had always been assured that *Grandma and
Grandpa were never in the camps.” Imagine my
surprise in 2010, when we found photographs labeled
“In Concentration Camp, Amache Camp—Colorado
*43 While my grandparents never lived at Amache,
it turns out that the rest of their families did, both
the Sameshimas and Omoris. After a little sleuthing. "
on the internet, I discovered the DU field school and Kirsn & he doomy o b Creat-Usel's Barnec
was 2 bit in shock. Not only do I live in Colorado,
I have an undergraduate degree in Anthropology.
have worked at a mumber of museums, and currently
work for the National Park Service (NPS oversees
the National Historic Landmark program). It
seemed Like too much of 2 comcidence not to
pursue! I contacted Dr. Bonnie Clark and was able to
volunteer for the second half of the 2012 field season.

In the mornings I helped identify field artifacts
and worked on some of the first excavations within
barracks, and in the afternoons I worked with
the other students in the museum and developed .
an exhibit on foodways. One of the blocks we The Omorc and Samchimas x dmache. Hisoric phto placed i a
surveyed was where my grandmother’s family lived. modern photo of es exact lcation.
1found their barracks and talked to my great-uncle, Ko Sameshima, about standing on the spot where they
had lived so long ago. He spoke about the lack of privacy and having to whisper all the time. Sometimes,
when I'was logging artifacts, I would stop and listen to the wind in the sagebrush and fry to imagine how
loud it must have been when it was more densely populated than New York City.

On the day of the open house, 1led tours describing surface surveys in Block 11K that culminated with
looking into the doorway of the Sameshima barrack. All the visitors had some sort of personal connection
to the site, many of which 1 hadn’t considered. One man had lived at camp, and others from town worked
with the field school. But others had come to Colorado to farm sugar beets from other camps, or had rela-
tives who were Military Police or teachers at the camp. Another family had hosted two girls from Heart
Mountain in Wyoming during the war. I'm sure Ilearned as much from the visitors as they did from me!

Volunteering with the field school not only gave me a glimpse into my relatives’ past, but also has forged
connections with other relatives who were at other camps. Perhaps it's been long enough now that people
mwl]]ing'.o‘ulkabmnwhatdwymmm:mber, Thanks to efforts like the DU Field School, let’s hope we
never forget.
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